

Gorsewood Road, Murdishaw, Runcorn, Cheshire WA7 6ES

Telephone: 01928 712100 • Email: head.gorsewood@haltonlearning.net or sec.gorsewood@haltonlerning.net

Headteacher: Miss E Jackson

16th July 2024

Dear Parents/Carers

Gorsewood After School Club (Wrap Around Care) - September 2024

Following our parent/carer questionnaires and after consulting with governors, I am pleased to inform you that from September 2024 we will be offering after school child care.

Please note this will initially run on a trial basis as we need to ensure the service is sustainable.

Please see below for the arrangements for Gorsewood After School Club:

- The club will run daily from 3.15pm to 6.00pm Monday to Friday.
- There will be 2 sessions available. A drink and snack is included (snacks may include fruit, toast, crackers, crisps, breadsticks, biscuits).
 - \circ Session A = 3.15pm to 5.00pm = £7.00
 - Session B = 3.15pm to 6.00pm = £10.00
- During the session children will be supervised by Gorsewood staff in school.
- Places are limited and booking and payment is required upfront on a first come, first served basis via the School Gateway. Only payment upfront will secure and confirm a place.
- Bookings MUST be made in advance online and cannot be accepted on the day. If your child is not booked on parent/carer will be contacted to collect child from school straight away. If child is not collected we will follow our Non Collection of Child Policy.
- Please note arrears are not allowed and late charges will apply. Your child will not be able to attend the after the school club if there are arrears on your account.
- Late collection will incur either the next session charge or a £5.00 charge after 6.05pm.
- Parent/carers will be asked to sign a parent/carer agreement prior to children attending. This can be collected from the office.
- If your child attends one of the extra-curricular school clubs (drama, football, dance etc.), they can still attend from 4.00pm however the full session charge still applies.
- The service will only continue to run if numbers are high enough to sustain it.

If you would like to book your child into the after school club, the booking system will be open from 3rd August for September 2024 bookings. Please book using "Clubs" option selecting "After School Wrap Around Club". You can then select the session/s required and make payment to complete your booking.

If you have any questions about please don't hesitate to speak to school.

Yours sincerely















Miss É Jackson, Headteacher

Healthy Schools

